LIFELONG LEARNING AND LEISURE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE.

SPECIAL MEETING – MONDAY 24 MARCH 2003.

FUTURE OPTIONS FOR LEISURE.

Present: Councillors Witkowski, Carson, Upton and Smyth.

Apologies: Councillors Sheehy and Fernandez.

Members of the Lifelong Learning and Leisure Scrutiny Committee were presented with the report: ‘Public Private Partnership (PPP)/ Not for Profit Distributing Organisation (NPDO) for Leisure – Evaluation of Outline Proposals’.

Scrutiny Committee Members endorse the recommendation that Cabinet consider the outline proposals received from bidders in comparison with the NPDO option, and determine which option delivers the best value for Salford. If it is deemed that a PPP offers better value than a local NPDO then to invite the three bidders with the highest evaluation scores to develop detailed bids, or if a NPDO is deemed to be the better option then to set up a local NPDO. 

However Scrutiny Committee Members ask that Cabinet pay particular attention to Salford District Sports Councils concerns regarding the future options and the possible price increases and changes to programming that would see a reduction in their use and the groups view that relationships with a Trust would be more favourable than those with the private sector and their expressed general reservations about the PPP option.

